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SUMMER SEMINAR-WORKSHOP OF THE PHILIPPINE ASSOCIATION
OF ACADEMIC AND RESEARCH LIBRARIANS (PAARL)

To:  Fureau Directors
Regional Directors
Schools Division/City Superintendents
Heads, Public and Private Elementary and Secondary Schools

1. The Philippine Association of Academic and Research Librarians (PAARL)
will hold its three-day Summer Seminar-Workshop from April 29 to May 1,
2009 at the Lyceum of Aparri, Macanaya District, Aparri, Cagayan Valley with
the theme “Librarians at their Best: Envisioning and Realizing Multilevel and
Progressive Readers Services”.

2. The objectives of this seminar are to:

a. revitalize the participants on the core concepts of Readers
Services through optimal use of web-based technologies and
integration of multi-channel interaction strategies and
approaches to patrons of dynamic cultures and preferences;

b. discuss the close association between readers and librarians
in creating valuable and productive Readers Services,
programs and activities;

c. brainstorm, benchmark and draw recommendations that
will best sustain and facilitate the exceptional functions and
crucial role of Readers Services in shaping the minds and
values of library patrons.

3. The registration fee is Four Thousand Pesos (PhP4,000.00) for live-in
participants inclusive of 3 days/2 nights accommodation with meals and
snacl:s, seminar kits, handouts, cultural tour and certificates. Accorupanying
persons of live-in participants will be charged Three Thousand Pesos
(Ph1?3,000.00) to cover the cost of accommodation with meals and snacks and
cultural tour. For live-out participants who wish to arrange for their own
accommodation, seminar fee is Three Thousand Five Hundred Pesos
(PhP3,500.00).

4, For more information, please contact Ms. Elvira B. Lapuz, University of
the Philippines - Diliman, Quezon City, tel. no.: 981-8500 loc. 2865; e-mail:
elvira_lapuz@gmail.com; mobile no.: 0917-8553228 Christopher C. Paras,
Southeasst Asian College, Inc. e-mail: paras_christopher@gmail.com; tel. no.:
781-6358 mobile: 0928-7960744 Jocelyn T. Balangue, De La Salle University,
Manila, telefax no. 536-0245; e-mail: balanguej@dlsu.edu.ph, moblle 0915-
4370890.

5. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

U..a.8n .
RAMON C BACANI
Undersecretary
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